
MONTGOMERY CENTER CEMETERY ASSOC.   
PO BOX 356  MONTGOMERY CTR VT 05471 

MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS 

 PUBLIC SAFETY BLDG   CONFERENCE ROOM 

Unapproved Minutes   

Tuesday, June 13, 2017 @ 7:00 pm 

Present:  Board members –   Earl Lumbra, Lyndol Elkins, Lynda Cluba and Annie 
Purrier.  Lois Lumbra – Montgomery Village Cemetery Commissioner    
     Visitors – Nancy Lumbra and Lila Elkins                                                                                        
     The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm                                                          

1. Approve previous minutes – 4/13/16 and 12/7/16                                                          

Earl made a motion and was seconded to accept the minutes of 4/13/16 and 12/7/16 

as written.  So moved  4-0.                                                                          

2. Repairs and Maintenance                                                                                                               
Lynda explained she had received a call after the Memorial day service informing her 
that a large monument for a veteran had fallen over and needed to be repaired.  Lyndol 
said he was aware of the monument and felt he could repair it.  It will need a new 
cement base, which he could pour himself.  Earl asked what the approximate cost of the 
repair would be.  Lyndol felt that $500 would cover the cost to repair the marker.                                                                                                                                          
Annie made a motion and was seconded to approve the amount of $750 for repair of the 
monument and any other repairs which needed to be made.  So moved 4-0.  Lois 
Lumbra also responded in the affirmative.                                                       
 

3. Charge for non-residents                                                                                                                         

There was some discussion and a question as to how much other cemeteries charge 

non-residents for cemetery lots.  Lynda reported that she only had received information 

from Stowe and they do not sell lots to non-residents.  Board members asked Nancy if 

she would research into what other towns charge non-residents.  She agreed. 

 

4. Other business  Earl informed the Board he would visit the cemetery and look for any 

trees that need to be removed or cut back.   The Board will meet again in about a month.  

Lynda made a motion and was seconded to adjourn at 7:25pm.  So moved 4-0 

 

Respectfully submitted:   Lynda Cluba 


